Box 564
Elk Point, AB
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Dear Reeve ,CEOQ, Councillors and Phyllis,

| have spoken to Glen and to Phyllis about the possibility of receiving a 2015 donation from the monies
designated to the recreation budget to be used towards the completion of the dormitories at Camp
Whitney. We require, in total ,540,000 additional funds to complete the plumbing, siding and lighting
and would like to do as much as possible before the summer and school programs begin. In the past
year and a half , we raised $227,000 towards the project but there have been several unexpected
expenses —double dry walling the cabins and putting metal on the ends of the dormitories to meet fire
regulations, etc. The community and businesses have been very generous and we have greatly
appreciated their support. However, this is a bad period of time for some of the oil-related businesses.
The $20,000 donated by the County last year was used in the initial framing and roofing of the two
dormitories. | have enclosed pictures of the project taken last fall. Since then, ramps and decks have
been added and the initial dry walling has been done. Mudding , taping and painting are next on the
schedule, If it’s possible for you to help us once again with this project ,we would be very pleased and

appreciative.

We are planning a Grand Opening Ceremony for the Camp on Sept. 12th and will be extending an
invitation to the County to attend the event. Please save that date for us. We look forward to having a
formal way of thanking you for your support in making Camp Whitney a better, safer place for people of

all ages.
Sincerely,

Donna Chamberland
Director

Camp Whitney
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